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March 17, 2025 
 
Nathan A. Barton 
Wasteline Inc. 
P.O. Box 3471 
Rapid City, SD 57709-3471 
 
RE: Need for State Reclamation Permit, Bondad U Store, LLC, File No. M-2025-006 
 
Dear Mr. Barton: 
On January 21, 2025 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your 
correspondence responding the Division’s inquiry, RE: “Is It Mining”. The Division has assigned file 
number M-2025-006 to this project. Initially the project proposed to remove excavated material from 
the site and therefore the Division determined that a reclamation permit was required as stated in the 
Division’s letter sent on January 23, 2025.  
 
The correspondence received from Wasteline Inc. on February 15, 2025 stated that no material will 
leave the site that is owned by Bondad U Store, LLC. If there is no deviation from the activities proposed 
in the February 15, 2025 correspondence a reclamation permit will not be required by the Division at 
this time. However, other local, state, or federal permits may be required and it is recommended that 
you contact those agencies for further clarifications if you have questions. Please be advised that this 
opinion is being offered based on the information provided in your response. Any significant deviation 
from the described activity, including removal for sale or trade of any excavated materials from its 
natural state could result in a review and possible reversal of this opinion.     
 
If you have any questions please contact me at (970) 433-8281, otherwise we look forward to working 
with you through the permitting process. 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 

Travis Marshall 
Senior Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
ec: Russ Means, DRMS 
 Dustin Czapla, DRMS   


